
 

 

 

Our Vision 

A Community Transforming Lives 

Our Values,  
Grace, Inclusion, Dignity, Faith and Hope. 

 

Parramatta Mission acknowledges that all of  our work and 
our 36 sites are on the land of  traditional owners.   

We pay respect to the traditional custodians of  the land on 
which we gather, and acknowledge Elders past and present, 

and emerging leaders. 

 

Congregational life @ Westmead & Parramatta,  
Hospitality, Community and Mental Health  

Services across Greater Sydney, Central Coast,  
Hunter and Mid-North Coast 

OUR NEWS  
11th November 2018 



 

 

Leigh Congregation 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 2018: CENTENARY OF THE ARMISTICE 
This Remembrance Day, we gratefully acknowledge the sacrifice of over 100 of 
our members who served in the First World War and the 4 brave young men of 
the Leigh Memorial congregation who died serving our country so far away from 
home: Clive Wooster, James Tamsett, J. Morris Hunt and Stephen Booth. We 
also remember those who served in subsequent conflicts, those still serving, and 
the families of the fallen. We further acknowledge the devotion of women in our 
congregations – notably in the sphere of family support, nursing, community aid 
and fundraising. On this day, 100 years after the Armistice, we continue to pray 
for the embrace of God’s peace in our world and a cessation of hostilities, and 
for Christ’s love and compassion to infuse the decisions of world leaders and the 
conduct of nations and communities. Lest We Forget. A commemoration will 
take place during morning worship. Many thanks to Lucy for her organ voluntary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SYMPATHIES 
Our congregation expresses its deepest sympathies to Nita, on the passing of 
her much-loved father in Calcutta – and to Rev. Manas, Naomi, Solon and their 
family and friends who are grieving at this time. The family have travelled to  
India for the funeral. Please relay pastoral and other congregation matters or 
concerns to the Pastoral Team or the Leaders’ team in Manas’ absence.  
Thank you. 
‘SONGS FOR SUMMER’ WITH AMELIA 
The second of our inspiring Music Workshops will take place next Saturday,  
17 November – 10.00am-12noon in the Coffee Shop or Church.  
Please see Clive or Amelia with any queries. 
MEETINGS – END OF YEAR 
Please note the following meeting dates: Leaders’ team (11 Nov),  
Worship Committee (18 Nov) & Future Directions (6 Dec). For most  
committees, these are their final meetings for 2018. Please consult with  
conveners for further information, including venues/times. 
LEIGH MEMORIAL ROLL/ MEMBERSHIP 
Please direct all enquiries to David or Ian. 
    *********************************************************************************** 
An ecumenical /interfaith visit has been organised on Saturday 24th November  
4-6 pm to visit St Paul's Coptic orthodox church 29 Bolton street at Guildford.  
Please let Moses know if you are coming. Moses'number is 0430113180.   
It's important for catering purpose.  
     ********************************************************************************* 



 

 

 

You are cordially invited to our Fourth Annual 
 

PEACE DINNER 
 

ñA Celebration of Peace, Unity & Goodwillò 
 

 
Hosted by the Leigh Memorial Congregation  

of Parramatta Mission on 
 

Saturday 1 December 2018 (6.30pm - 9.00pm)  
at the Fellowship Centre, 119 Macquarie Street, Parramatta. 

 
The occasional address will be given by 

 

His Grace Bishop Haigazoun Najarian 
The Primate of the Diocese of the Armenian Church  

of Australia and New Zealand. 
 

Attending will be representatives of various civic, religious,  
community and commercial groups from Parramatta &  

throughout the Sydney Metropolitan area,  
plus congregation members & staff of  

Parramatta Mission. 
 

The evening will include a vegetarian meal  
and an uplifting program of reflection and seasonal celebration. 

 

For catering purpose please RSVP to Coral, reception@parramattamission.org.au  
by 20 November 2018, phone: 9891-2277. 

ADVANCE NOTICE: COLLECTIONS FOR THE ‘GIVING TREE’ 
This year’s ‘Giving Tree’ will take place over 3 Sundays (25 November and 2 & 
9 December). Good quality, safe & practical gifts for children, teenagers, men 
and women are welcome. Please see Liz. 
 

SAVE THE DATE!... PEACE DINNER 
Our annual Peace Dinner will be held at 6.30pm on Saturday 1 December in 
the Fellowship Hall. The evening will include an occasional address by  
His Grace, Haigazoun Najarian, Bishop of the Armenian Church of Australia & 
New Zealand. RSVPs for catering: Coral, 9891-2277 by 20/11/18.  
Enquiries: Leaders team. 
 

SPOW: NEXT MEETING 
The SPOW (Single People of Worth) Christmas get-together will be held on 
Sunday 2 December (regular time and venue). Enquiries: Margaret. 



 

 

WESTMEAD Congregation 
 
WORSHIP 
Welcome back to Rev. Christine Bayliss Kelly after four weeks away.  You have 
been greatly missed even though everyone has been so glad for you to have a 
well earned break away from your very busy schedule at Westmead.   
 
REMEMBERANCE DAY 
Today marks the 100th Anniversary of the Armistice which ended the first world 
war in (1914-1918).   At 11a.m. along with people throughout the country, We 
Will Remember Them. 
 
ANGEL TREE 
Next Sunday, 18th November, will be the last day for donating to Angel Tree.  
$230 has been raised to date.  Our goal is to raise $300 plus, to fund 10 gifts for 
10 children, being Christmas gifts for children in families where a parent is an 
inmate in a correctional centre. The gifts and a hamper for the family will be  
delivered in time for Christmas.  If you would like to support this important  
ministry, there are collection boxes near the back of the church and on the front 
desk. Please speak with Karen for further information. 
 
PLAY GROUPS 
Playgroup will be on two days from this week, Monday and Wednesday.  
Thank you for all who have helped out over this last month. 
 
NUTRITIOUS NOVEMBER. 
During November, Westmead Congregation will serve nutritious and tasty food 
for morning tea or afternoon tea, as we are ever mindful that there are many 
people among us who have health problems which require special thought about 
what they eat.   We are sharing this responsibility by being mindful of the food 
we serve.  Last Sunday was the first serving, and appeared to be most popular 
with all who came.  Suggestions to serve are fruit, low GI foods, cheese and 
crackers, dips, popcorn, gluten free biscuits.   If you would like to contribute 
something for morning tea you could follow these suggestions, or you may have 
more ideas.    Your contribution will greatly assist congregation funds.   
         
ELECTION OF LEADERS 
In a couple of weeks’ time names will be put forward for the election of leaders 
for the coming year.  Perhaps there is some way that you may be able to assist 
in the many tasks we are called to in the work of this congregation, or you may 
think of someone else in the congregation who you may nominate for these 
roles.  Please pray for God’s guidance as we prepare for elections. 
 
CONGREGATION LEADERS MEETING 
Tuesday 13th November, 2018 at 2.30p.m. leaders will meet for monthly  
meeting. 
 



 

 

DEEPENING FAITH and RELATIONSHIPS with others Worship 
Bible Study- Mondays 2.00-3.30pm   
Fellowship- Tuesday 6th November  
MAKING A DIFFERENCE 
Time Out Café (TOC)- Tues/Thurs 11.00-1.30pm    
Play Group – Mondays 9.15-10.45am  (returning on Wednesdays from 14

th
 Nov) 

Open Door -Wednesdays 1.00-3.30pm     
Tai Chi- Fridays 10.00-11.00am   

 

Can you help?  Please speak with  
Rev Christine or Lorna 



 

 

FIJIAN Congregation 

Veisiko: Kerei me tomani tiko na veisiko vakamatamasumasu ena vei yasa ni 
koro duidui eda tiko kina vakabibi vei ira na tiko voli vakagade se sega tu ni lotu. 
Tu vakarau o Talatala Clive me veisiko veikeda kece na lewe ni vavakoso lotu e 
Parramatta. Ke dua e gadreva na veiqaravi/veisiko Vakaitalatala (Pastoral Care/
Visit) tukutuku mai vei Vakatawa se Chairman. 
Matamasumasu: Sota ena dui gauna lokuci; tu vakarau o Talatala Clive me 
veisiko kina veimatamasumasu yadua ke tiko na gagadre - qai veitaratara mai 
kei Vakatawa se Chairman. 
Sunday School: Ena kena gauna -  mataka ni Siga Tabu, gauna ni Lotu  
Vuli Sere: Bogi ni Vakaraubuka ena 8.00pm, kerei meda yaco totolo mai ena 
mataka ni Siga Tabu (10.30am) me vaqavinaka tale kina na sere. 
Youth:  Sota ena bogi ni Siga Vakaraubuka ena Coffee Shop 
Open Day UTC: Vinaka vakalevu vei kemuni na Lewe ni Youth tiko rawa ena 
open day ena yakavi ni Siga Vakaraubuka sa oti. 

Date Vunau Vunau Vunau Tuvakarau Tali Comm

Lesi Vakarau Veiliutaki Vunau Stewards

18-Nov Campbelltown S.TuilomaA.Vocea M2 M1

(R/Hill)

25-Nov Fiji Parish A.VoceaV.Kamotu M3 M2

05-Dec Rev C.Pearson M1 S.Tuiloma

Vulavou H/Comm S.Toa

 



 

 



 

 

Hi everyone,  
 
I have some feedback from a receiver of one of our dental vouchers below. 
This may offer some confidence in referring young people to this clinic for 
dental treatment in the future! Many of you will know that we have recently 
been working closely with Dr Zena from the Riverstone Family Dental  
Clinic who generously donated $1000 towards dental support for young  
people – which has almost entirely been used (we have just one voucher  
remaining to the value of $200).  
 
Steve Kisely published a 2016 article in the Canadian Journal of Psychiatry:  
ñThe poor physical health faced by people with mental illness has been the 
subject of growing attention, but there has been less focus on the issue of 
oral health even though it is an important part of physical health. This  
article discusses the two-way association between oral and mental health. In 
one direction, the prospect of dental treatment can lead to anxiety and  
phobia. In the other, many psychiatric disorders, such as severe mental  
illness, affective disorders, and eating disorders, are associated with dental 
disease: These include erosion, caries, and periodontitis. Left untreated, 
dental diseases can lead to teeth loss such that people with severe mental 
illness have 2.7 times the likelihood of losing all their teeth, compared with 
the general population.ò 
 
Here are the words of a young person who has recently used one of our 
vouchers. She has consented to us sharing these comments with all staff and 
also with clients anxious about attending the dentist:  
 
Thank you for the voucher and linking me in with Dr Zena. She is so lovely 
and  
compassionate! I had one tooth fixed yesterday and I have I have to go back  
roughly 3 more times to fix 3 others with the same amount of significant 
damage. Poor Zena has a lot of work to do with just one tooth! She has  
significantly reduced the prices on my treatment plan thanks to my  
affiliation with headspace. So Iôm going to have to be strict with my budget 
and prioritise dental work. My teeth are acute and itôs important that I go 
back to fix the rest. She is unable to fix my enamel from purging as any 
treatment will be a waste of money due to the fact that purging will ruin it in 
a couple of days but luckily for me I ñruined it perfectlyò lol. She did  
however give me advice with how to protect my teeth from further erosion 
which was so good!  
 



 

 

Sheôs so compassionate. I mean my mouth is sore and canôt open it much 
right now but it will be worth it in the end once I fix it all up. Iôve also made 
a commitment to her that I will reduce/ look at stopping purging to help my 
teeth. Itôs also a current behaviour I want to recover from regardless! Iôll 
definitely go back to Zena to complete my treatment plan. Iôll budget my pay 
for it and hopefully have my teeth fixed up before New Years. That would be 
nice. If not then by end of January before I go back to uni in February. I was 
so anxious making my way to see her as I didnôt know what to expect and 
due to my negative experience with a dentist back in 2010 but Zena was 
great! I was an anxious mess and she was lucky I didnôt bite her! Lol. Thank 
you again for your help with linking me in to her! I really appreciate it and 
itôs a stepping stone with my recent choice last week to step into real  
recovery with my eating disorder.  

If my message can help other young people feel more comfortable with  
dental as it is pretty scary, then I am more than happy for you to share my 
feedback! As well as boosting Zenaôs amazing work. Ahaha you can even 
mention that they can watch Netflix while they get their teeth done. Plus Iôm 
more than happy for you to share from an eating disorders point as this is a 
consequence of my ed. Stomach acid is so dangerous. It upset me yesterday 
when I realised how much damage Iôve done to my body due to the abuse 
Iôve put it through due to the actions of my ed but Iôm really trying this time 
to heal my body. éIôd love it for young people to be able to go to someone 
who is so compassionate especially with mental health. She even tells you 
what sheôs doing so that you are aware and to ease anxiety. Plus will stop to 
give you a breather if it becomes too overwhelming. She listens to your  
concerns and works around you. I highly recommend her to anyone,  
especially our young people :)  

Ah also, the clinic gives a follow up call the next day to make sure  
everything is okay- no adverse effects from the dental work and advice if 
something isnôt quite right. The whole team are great. The follow up call this 
morning made me feel good despite the pain Iôm in.  

The Riverstone Family Clinic is Just 22 mins by car from headspace  
Mt Druitt, 28 minutes from headspace Castle Hill, 30 mins from headspace 
Penrith and 40 mins by car from headspace Parramatta. 
 

Daniel Angus 
Psychologist | Manager of headspace Services 
headspace Mt Druitt |headspace Youth Early Psychosis Program ï Hub 



 

 

Micah 4:1-5 
 

1 In days to come the mountain of the Lord’s house shall be established as the 
highest of the mountains, and shall be raised up above the hills. Peoples shall 
stream to it,  2 and many nations shall come and say: “Come, let us go up to the 
mountain of the Lord, to the house of the God of Jacob; that he may teach us his 
ways and that we may walk in his paths.” For out of Zion shall go forth  
instruction, and the word of the Lord from Jerusalem.  3 He shall judge between 
many peoples, and shall arbitrate between strong nations far away; they shall 
beat their swords into ploughshares, and their spears into pruning hooks; nation 
shall not lift up sword against nation, neither shall they learn war anymore;  4 but 
they shall all sit under their own vines and under their own fig trees, and no one 
shall make them afraid; for the mouth of the Lord of hosts has spoken.  5 For all 
the peoples walk, each in the name of its god, but we will walk in the name of 
the Lord our God forever and ever. (NRSV) 
 
 
 
 

Reflection 
 

 

Today we commemorate 100 years after the end of WWI.  While no one who 
fought in that war is still alive, older people would remember those who did, and 
those who suffered loss.  Below is a hymn written by Ally Barrett, for a UK 
hymns of peace competition to make the centenary.  It picks up the theme of  
Micah above of finding hope and healing, and seeking peace. 
 
 

1  Hope for the world's despair: 
we feel the nations' pain; 
can anything repair 
this broken earth again? 
For this we pray: 
in every place 
a spark of grace 
to light the way. 

 
 

2        Wisdom for all who bear 
the future in their hand, 
entrusted with the care 
of this and every land. 
When comes the hour, 
O Lord, we pray, 
inspire the way 
we spend our power. 



 

 

 
3        Honour for all who’ve paid 

war’s painful, bitter price, 
when duty called they made 
the greatest sacrifice. 
Their memory 
will never cease 
to cry for peace 
and harmony. 

 

4        Ease for the troubled mind 
in endless conflict caught, 
each soul that cannot find 
the peace beyond all thought. 
May they be blessed 
with healing balm 
for inner calm 
and perfect rest. 

    

5 Love for the human heart: 
when hate grows from our fears 
and inwardly we start 
to turn our ploughs to spears. 
Help us to sow   
love’s precious seed 
in word and deed, 
that peace may grow. 

 
Ally Barrett, Winner of Jubilate's Hymns of Peace competition 2018, to mark the  
centenary of Armistice Day and the end of the First World War. Words © Ally Barrett / 
Jubilate  administered by Jubilate Hymns Ltd  copyrightmanager@jubilatehymns.co.uk 



 

 

"WE ALL NEED A HOME."   
PM Hosted a public forum on ensuring secure affordable housing for all.   

The speakers: 

¶ Dr Louise Crabtree, Senior Research Fellow and the Director of  
Engagement in the Institute for Culture and Society, Western Sydney  
University. 

¶ Ms Julie Owens MP, Federal Labor Member for Parramatta. 

¶ Councillor Benjamin Barrak, City of Parramatta Council. 

¶ Dr Geoff Lee MP, State Liberal Member for Parramatta. 

¶ Ms Jenny Leong MP, State Greens Member for Newtown and  
          spokesperson on housing. 

 

The audience voting their support for more work on affordable housing. 



 

 

Above right: The co-chairs for the forum were Magnus Linder, CEO of Churches  
Housing, and Candice Williams, Manager of Community Housing at Parramatta 
Mission. Sydney's housing is one of the least affordable in the world, and people in  
Western Sydney struggle to find and keep a place they can afford to buy or even 
rent, anywhere near their work place. 
 

The campaign is led by the Sydney Alliance, which Parramatta Mission,  
Northmead UC, UC Synod of NSW.ACT, Vinnies, Churches Housing and many 
more are members, and also the Synod Social Justice Forum, of which I am a 
member representing all the parish missions.  The campaign has held public  
forums, gathering information and commitments from individuals, developers,  
politicians, and councils.  This will culminate in an assembly in the Sydney Town 
Hall on 14 March, at which major political candidates will be challenged to  
committee to affordable housing.  The ask is for a commitment to: 

1. Develop a comprehensive long-term social and affordable housing 
plan with targets and timelines - to ensure governments are publicly  
accountable for promises and progress. 

2. Legislate for “inclusionary zoning” (or “shared value”) in new  
developments - to set aside legally enforceable minimum percentages of 
units for low-moderate-income-affordable rental. Based on expert  
advice, we decided to campaign for enforceable targets for percentages 
of new developments to be set aside for  
lower-income-affordable rental: at least 15% of the whole of new  
developments on private land, and at least 30% on public land. 

3. End "no grounds" evictions in NSW law, which leave low-income 
renters unnecessarily vulnerable.  

4. Consider other options proposed by experts - like a broad-based  
property tax to replace stamp duty, or a "vacancy tax" on long-empty 
buildings. 

 
Special thanks to all the staff (Community Housing, Meals Plus, Property) and 
members of the congregations who helped plan, set-up, and run the event, and 
then pack up.   



 

 

The managers forum held last week was the last for 2018.  The Senior Minister / 
CEO managers met at our Smithfield office.  The focus of the morning was the 
implementation of a new information system and risk management.  The system 
will in real time capture vital information including but not limited to WHS,  
incidents, issues, clinical governance, quality, complaints, risks and compliments 
from all PM stakeholders including clients, consumers, employees, volunteers, 
members of the congregations etc.  

Ulysses Chioatta, PM Director of Compliance, and General Counsel, who also 
teaches in this area at WSU, led the session. 
 

Blessings, Keith Hamilton 



 

 

 

 

Foster your faith this week 
 
 

1 Sm 1:4-20 1 Sm 2:1-10 
Heb 10:11-14 (15-18), 19-25 Mk 13:1-8 



 

 

115 Station Street, 
Wentworthville-NSW 2145 

 
 

Wentworthville Uniting Church Employment Opportunity. 
 
Role Title:    Playgroup Co-ordinator (part -time) 
  
 
Do you enjoy working Part-Time in a shared role up to two mornings a 
week. 
 
Would you enjoy being part of a team leading a playgroup ministry for 
children and their families.  
 
This is a long running playgroup and well known in the community as a  
structured playgroup with a particular emphasis on multicultural families and 
their children.  
 
Experience in identifying, implementing and coordinating relevant activities 
for children, and in working with volunteers is essential. Experience in  
different cultural contexts is desirable. 
 
This position is open to suitably qualified candidates who are citizens or  
permanent residents of Australia  
 
If interested, please call Glenda Blakefield (Rev) on 0437571257 
Applications close  Monday: December 13th 

UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA  

                      Wentworthville Congregation 

 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
The people of Parramatta Mission invite you to pray for:  
 
Y PM congregations at Parramatta and Westmead, and the PM staff in  

hospitality, community and clinical/mental health services that extend right 
across Greater Sydney, Blue Mountains, Northern Beaches, Central Coast 
and Hunter Valley and Mid-North Coast. We also pray for all the people we 
contact every day, that we might exhibit the values of grace, inclusion,  
dignity, faith and hope.  

 
Y PM Leigh Memorial: The Goodin family, Brian & Marcel, Joan, Hazel, Betty 

E, Wilhemina, Col, Betty B, Gloria H, Darlene & Neil, Jolame & the Open 
Church team, Victoria & family, Terry the student organist & fellow HSC and 
uni students facing exams, plus our Leaders' team, congregation group 
leaders and the Sunday School & Youth Group.   

 
Y PM Leigh Fijian: Milise Foiakau, Adriu Rogoimuri, Senitiki Qata and family, 

Niko Balavu, Mili Sigani, Dale Tonawai, Terry and Young families 
 
Y PM Westmead: All farmers and their communities, Sharon, Keith and  

Noeleen, Debbie and Michael, Jean, Caroline and David A, Josh and his 
family (Kerryn, Peter and Ben), Mrs E and family, Mary and Aloy and the 
boys, Silvano, Jinky, Isabella and Gerard, Mary, Justice and family, Aravind 
and family, Tanzida, Nancy, Paula and Geoffrey, Garry, Chris and family, 
Rob, Jodie and Family, Flora, May, Rajes (Sandra),  Henry, Phyllis, Vita, 
Col, Al, Mrs G and family, Judy, Shanika and family, Ashima and Anusha 
Saxena, Lyn, Sheila W, Ruth and Lela, Mr and Mrs S, Carmen and Rob, 
David and Christopher  

 
Y UC congregations of the Cumberland Zone: Dundas/Ermington,  

Northmead, North Rocks, Carlingford, West Epping, Centenary,  
Wentworthville, Holroyd, Greystanes, Grantham Heights, Parramatta  
Mission, Auburn.  

 
Y For the worship, witness and service of  Springwood Uniting Church 
 
Y We join with churches around the world to pray for  Burundi, Democratic 

Republic of Congo, Rwanda 

Prayer Points 

 

Pastoral message for this weeké. 
 

Remember! 
In the “summer” stress,  
find a moment of peace 



 

 

Worship Services at  

Parramatta Mission  
 

Mon to Fri 9.00am - 2.00pm       Open Church @ Leigh Memorial 

Tuesday    1.10pm         Holy Communion @ Leigh 

Sunday     9.30am            Leigh Memorial Congregation @ Leigh 

   9.45am       Westmead Congregation @ Westmead 

    11.15am       Leigh Fijian Congregation @ Leigh 

1.30pm                 Korean Faith Community @ Leigh 

  7.00pm                 Praise, Prayer, Cake & Coffee  @ Leigh 

 

                  

                   

 
 

Contacts 

 

  

 For all e-tree news follow the link below 
 http://www.parramattamission.org.au/etree 

Leigh Memorial Congregation: Rev Dr Manas Ghosh 0429 892 548  
 

Leigh Fijian Congregation: Rev Dr Clive Pearson, Supply Minister 0409523024 
 

Leigh Korean Faith Community Minister: Rev Hyun Goo Jun 0433 320 588  
 

Leigh Memorial Church, 119 Macquarie St, Parramatta  
 

Westmead Congregation: Rev Christine Bayliss Kelly 0409 925 607  
 

Westmead Church: 175 Hawkesbury Road Westmead: 9891 9354  
 

Senior Minister/CEO: Rev Keith Hamilton 0417 487 446  
 

Church Office: 9891 2277 Email : wecare@parramattamission.org.au  
 

Children’s Hospital Chaplain  : Sarah Bishop  0429 912 943  
 

PM WSU Chaplain : Rev Dr Amelia Koh Butler 0427 955 157 

http://www.parramattamission.org.au/etree
mailto:wecare@parramattamission.org.au

